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No More Procrastinating!
The Tax Return Season is Underway
ALEXANDRIA, VA, January 31, 2011— The time for procrastination is over for American taxpayers.

On the heels of several last-minute tax law changes passed by the U.S. Congress, the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) announced that it will start processing both paper and e-filed returns claiming itemized deductions on February 14, 2011.

This includes returns that use Schedule A, the higher education tuition and fees deduction on Form 8917, and the educator expenses deduction. Other tax returns are already being processed.
“This news means that taxpayers have no reason to procrastinate any longer in preparing their tax returns,” said National Society of Accountants (NSA) Executive Vice President John Ams. “Every year this process gets a little more daunting, but NSA members are here to help, and it doesn’t have to cost a lot of money.”
He noted that tracking the many new tax law changes – including new deductions – is not easy, but it can be easy to miss a deduction.

“Accountants and tax preparers who are NSA members stay on top of all the latest tax law changes – we even offer special webinar education programs to help them keep up,” Ams said. “Having one of these experts do your taxes is affordable – the average fee to prepare a Form 1040 and state return without itemized deductions is only $129. For a Form 1040 and state return with Schedule A, the average cost is only $229. Even one extra deduction that a tax professional catches can pay for the fee.”

NSA offers the following tips for getting started, whether you are filing your own return or hiring a professional:

· Organize your income records, including W-2 and 1099 forms and any other sources of income. Don’t forget income from investments or property you may have sold that is subject to capital gains taxes.
· Gather forms and information needed for deductions, such as mortgage company statements, home equity loan statements, health savings account contributions, tuition bills, and others.

· List your charitable contributions. For a contribution of cash, check, or other monetary gift (regardless of amount), you must have a bank record or a written communication from the qualified organization containing the name of the organization, the date of the contribution, and the amount of the contribution. In addition to deducting your cash contributions, you generally can deduct the fair market value of any other property you donate to qualified organizations. You must fill out Form 8283 if your total deduction for all noncash contributions is more than $500.

· Separate business and personal expenses if you are documenting these for personal and business tax returns. The same goes for business and personal income.
“Time is money,” Ams noted, “whether it’s your time or time spent by a tax preparer. So be organized and your tax return will go smoother and faster. If you’re eligible for a refund, you’ll also get it sooner!”

For more information and to use an online search directory to identify a qualified tax preparer in your area, visit www.nsacct.org and click on “Find a Professional” or call 800-966-6679.
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